STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 17 OCTOBER 2016
THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Andy Hinton, Janice Dyer, Andrew Henderson, Peter Meadowcroft, Kate Carter-Windle


	Public:
	1

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions.
1132
To receive apologies for absence

Cllr Giles
1133
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

Cllr Henderson declared an interest in point 8(b) 6 Holliers Crescent – Request for parking on PC owned land.  He submitted a quote for carrying out paving work in connection with this point. 
1134
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 19 September 2016 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record by Cllr Hinton.

Matters arising

Publishing draft minutes – a member of the public had asked if the minutes could be 
published in draft format on the website.  The clerk confirmed that they could be published 
in draft format but need to be labelled as such. 


Purchase of dog bin – the clerk had investigated the price of dog bins.  It was agreed that a 
new dog bin would be purchased for placement at the footpath entrance onto the land 
north of Holliers Crescent (between no. 37 and 39 Holliers Crescent).


RESOLVED

THAT, a 50 litre capacity bin would be purchased from JRB at a cost of £149 (ex. VAT).  This 
was proposed by Cllr Hinton and seconded by Cllr Dyer.
1135
Reports from County and District Councillors (Appendix A & B)

No reports had been received this month.
1136
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda


- Underground spring leak, junction of North Street and Worton Road



The issued had been resolved by Oxfordshire County Council (OCC).


- BT public payphone removals consultation – BT had written to the Parish Council to inform 
them of the proposal to remove 72 public payphones from the district.  The payphone at the 
top of Worton Road was one of those included.  BT was asking for comments/feedback to be 
made by Friday 23 December.  


RESOLVED


THAT, Cllr Hinton would put a note in the next edition of the bulletin to ask for public 
feedback on the proposal.  The information pack was put into the circulation folder for 
further perusal and it was agreed that the subject would be discussed at the November 
meeting.  

1137
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda


- Speed data – North Street 



No data had been received from OCC due to system problems.  The clerk confirmed that she 
would forward data onto the PC as and when she received it.  The subject would be 
discussed at the next meeting.



Village Christmas tree (26th November) – Cllr Carter-Windle provided an update on the 
event.  This included details that Mr Hopcroft who owns Holliers Farm, is going to dress 
the 
barn, provide music and put on mulled wine.  Bel Canto Choir will be singing and Cllr
Robert Courts will be switching the lights on at 6pm.  Cllr Giles had previously agreed to 
source the tree 
lights.   Cllr Carter-Windle had booked a hog roast at a cost of £600.  It was 
anticipated that the cost of selling the food would cover the cost of the hog roast itself.  Cllr 
Dyer said that she would investigate the use of a cherry picker for the erection of the tree, 
which is scheduled to go up on 21 November to allow plenty of time for it to settle and be 
dressed.


RESOLVED


THAT, the Council would underwrite the cost of the hog roast.  This was proposed by Cllr 
Dyer and seconded by Cllr Hinton.  


Grass Cutting Contract – The clerk had not received any interest following the note about 
tendering for the new contract.  Cllr Hinton confirmed that a note about the contract had 
also been included in the forthcoming edition of the Dorn Free Press and he would include 
another note in the next edition of the bulletin. 
1138 
Circulation Folder 


A donation request from a charity called Victim Support, who supports victims of crime, had 
been received.  The subject was discussed, however, before the donation could be 
considered the PC needed to know how many people they had supported in the parish.    

RESOLVED

THAT, the clerk would write to the charity asking for an idea of the number of parishioners 
the charity had helped.
1139
Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson had little to report but informed the meeting that the school were currently enjoying a scheme whereby the children are running towards a marathon, by running around the field track. 


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges





6 Holliers Crescent - Request for parking on PC owned land



This request would be discussed further during the forthcoming village walkabout. 

 





Traffic mirror, Church Lane





The size of the mirror needed at this location would be discussed during the 


forthcoming walkabout, as the size of mirror is dependent on the desired viewing 

distance.



(c)
Sports and Social Club (S&SC)/Playing Fields



Cllr Hinton provided an update.  The recent ROSPA inspection had identified the 
need for a monthly inspection of the play area/equipment by a member of the 
committee.  The bike track is to be adopted and
there will be some limited liability 
signs installed.  At a recent meeting the PC contribution towards the toilets was 
discussed.  Not all of the money has been spent as yet; £1,800 has been spent over a 
9 month period.  Cllr Hinton has requested a breakdown of costs for the PC to 
review.


Cllr Meadowcroft raised concern about the level of foul language that is often 
displayed during football matches at the S&SC, bearing in mind that the children’s 
play area is right next to the pitch.  Cllr Hinton said he would raise the issue with the 
S&SC.      
1140
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 2 Mill Lane, Middle Barton - Conversion of barn to two dwellings and garage/study, 
erection of four new dwellings.  Construction of parking and associated works



- 55 Rectory Crescent, Alterations and erection of single storey rear extension


There were no objections to the above application.
1141
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix C to agenda 



October 2016)  


 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix C submitted by 8pm on 17 Oct 2016 




Village grass cutting, M. Probbitts = £295.00



50% costs for speed survey at Hopcroft Holt, Steeple Aston PC = £120.00



RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed
1142
To receive items for next agenda

BT Consultation



Speed data, North Street and Hopcroft Holt



Village Christmas tree
1143
AOB 

Cllr Meadowcroft brought up the on-going problems with the HGVs travelling through the 
village.  Cllr Dyer said she would bring all correspondence relating to the routing agreements 
at Enstone Airfield to review.

The clerk had received the annual salt bag proforma from OCC and needed to complete and 
return it.  A discussion was had about the amount of salt already in storage, resulting in only 
the need for the free ton of salt – no extras salt would need to be purchased at this time.

1144
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 21 November 2016 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
4



  Signed .............................................


